Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
August 12, 2013
1:00-2:40 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for July 15, 2013 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. Announcement by chairs:
b. Announcements from the administration:

· Dr. Lindfelt – He reported that the last SOAR date for incoming freshmen is August 29, 2013. There are still 170 students that need to attend SOAR. On the second day, the departments may use the 8:00am to 10:00am period and may start at any time during that period. Dr. Lindfelt gave the expected numbers of students and indicated that he would send updates to the chairs and ASCs as they became available. 

· Added Classes for the fall quarter: Any departments that has added classes for the fall and is requesting funding to cover these classes needs to submit the request on a spreadsheet to the dean by the beginning of the fall quarter. In addition to the spreadsheet, the dean has asked the chairs to include a brief definition or rationale as to what they used to determine which classes were the “added classes”. A discussion followed.
· Council of Chairs Meetings for the fall quarter: The chairs meetings for the fall quarter are scheduled for: September 9th and 30th, October 14th and 28th, November 18th and December 2nd. 
· Reimbursement for current PAES – Current PAES scholars will be reimbursed for any costs that they had to pay above their scholarship allotment. Dr. Lindfelt asked the chairs to send any PAES students with questions directly to him.
· Department RP&T Guidelines – Department RP&T guidelines are due by December, 2013.  The guidelines should address teaching, scholarship and service. Faculty members who started prior to fall 2013 may use the version of FAM 300 under which they were hired but may also choose to be evaluated using the current version of FAM 300.

3. Discussion Items:  

a. Scheduling – 
· Summer: Dr. Georgiou reported that the university made 86% of the target and CNS made 94% of target for the summer. 
· Fall: The college is at 92% of target and is on track to make target for the fall. The university is currently at 91.5% of target. Classes begin on September 19, 2013 and census will be on October 9, 2013.
· Winter 2014: Schedule build ends on September 20, 2013. Priority enrollment begins on November 4, 2013.
b. Development update: The dean reported the following on behalf of Ms. Hunt: 
Grant submissions:

•
San Manual – for Disability Sports Festival, submitted: $5,000

•
Union Pacific – for Observatory, completed & waiting for approval/central advancement: $10,000

•
BNSF Foundation – Geology, completed & waiting for approval/central advancement: $10,000

Future grants: 

She is also working with CEME to pursue 8 targeted foundations for support.
c. Assessment Update: Dr. Hovannesian gave an update on the state of assessment. She provided a handout that aligned the WASC core competencies with college-level goals and program-level SLOs and that demonstrated how these could be used to create course-level SLOs and their relationship to a curriculum map. She indicated that departments could use these as a model for their programs. The poster presentation will be held on September 19, 2013.  Audrey will send the drafts of each poster to departments for approval in the next couple of weeks. She also reported that the strategy for handling assessment for general education has still not been fully determined, but that the assessment coordinators are working on this issue.
d. Tenure Track searches 2013-14: The dean reported that President Morales approved the hiring of 20 new faculty over the next two years; 10 this year and 10 next year.  Probable funding ratio 60% from the President’s Office, with the remainder being funded by the Provost’s Office and the colleges. Three CNS departments were approved for new funding to support the hiring of a tenure-track faculty member. The departments are Biology, Health Sciences, and Kinesiology. The dean noted that five departments conducted searches. Of these there were procedural issues in three of the five departments. One issue was considering as a finalist an applicant whose file was incomplete, in the other two cases the issue was considering as a finalist an applicant who did not meet the required qualifications stated in the advert.   The goal is to work with Academic Personnel to provide information and training that will lessen or eliminate the likelihood of these and similar procedural issues in the future.
e. Impaction: The decision has been made to pursue impaction at the program-level. For programs that are already impacted (Nursing and Pre-physical therapy) the goal is to admit students to the programs upon admission to the institution rather than have pre-majors for these programs. These programs have been asked create admissions criteria and an admissions process for student entering in fall 2014. The second phase will be to seek impaction for all programs (this requires bundling programs together).  The process for doing this will take place in the coming months and if approved will take effect for fall 2015.

f. Annual report: The dean provided the chairs with a copy of the 2012-2013 CNS annual report.  She noted that there have been multiple requests for information during the year and that some of these requests come with little notice.  She also noted that the reports generated as a result of these requests frequently ones in which some departments are over-represented and other are underrepresented.  The disparity in representation is a result of the differing amounts of information provided by each department or available for each department.  A discussion followed about mechanisms by which data could be collected on an ongoing basis so that it would be readily available when requests for reports are received. This would avoid the last minute requests and would also increase the likelihood of equitably showcasing the accomplishments of each department.
4. Other: The question was raised as to the possibility of some carry-forward monies being held back.  There is no indication that this will occur.
